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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL TRANSMITTING A COMMUNIQUÉ

FROM THE GROUP OF FRIENDS OF THE OAS SECRETARY GENERAL FOR VENEZUELA

Permanent Mission of Brazil
to the
Organization of American States
No. 114


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to attach hereto the communiqué issued on May 20 by the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would be most appreciative if the General Secretariat would kindly circulate the text of the communiqué to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to reiterate to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C.
May 21, 2004
Communiqué of the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela

The Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela, comprising Brazil, Chile, Mexico, Portugal, Spain, and the United States of America, remains firmly committed to efforts to find a peaceful, democratic, constitutional, electoral solution to the political situation in Venezuela.

Accordingly, the Group considers crucial the period from May 21 to 31 of this year, in which the verification (“correction”) will be performed of the signatures collected for a possible revocatory referendum, based on Article 72 of the Constitution of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.

The Group of Friends trusts that the process, under the high authority of the National Electoral Council, will be conducted in a transparent manner and under conditions that will ensure the free expression of the will of the Venezuelan people, and hopes that it will effectively promote national reconciliation.

The Group of Friends reiterates its firm support to the OAS and the Carter Center and encourages their participation as observers, whose work will be vital to the credibility of the process.

The Group of Friends considers it imperative, at this decisive moment in the political life of Venezuela, that moderation and good judgment be maintained and that recourse to violence of any sort be avoided.
Brasilia, May 20, 2004
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